
ONGAONGA SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 10TH FEBRUARY 2021  

Greetings to the Ongaonga School Community.  
Ngā Mihi nui ki a Koutou.  

   

 

It was with much sadness, that I resigned from my position as Principal of 
Ongaonga School last week.  I have loved my time here over the last eleven 
years and I will look back with great fondness.  I wish to thank you all for 
the support I have received as a teacher, Deputy Principal and Principal.  
Ongaonga School is a special place with awesome people and the new 
Principal will be extremely fortunate to be part of it.  My last day will the 
end of Term 2. Thank you again.  
 

Teamwork 
Teamwork is our TREE value of the week.  We are practising using effective 
communication, working on being collaborative, encouraging others and 
role modelling. 
 

9h¢/ 9ǾŜƴǘǎ 
There are many opportunities for students to be involved in activities that 
support learning inside and out of the classroom.  In term one, we have 
swimming, triathlon, volleyball, tennis, cricket, bike week, Weetbix 
Tryathlon, Tough Kids, Agri-Kids, Life Education, Year 7 Inspiration day and 
Easter day.  These activities provide valuable encounters to enrich teaching 
and learning, and to extend the experiences of students. 
 

9ƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ  
We are regularly practicing our procedures in case of an emergency, so we 
know what to do if they are ever required. In our review we have identified 
that some of our emergency information may not be up to date, some of 
the details relate back to childrenΩs first enrolment. If your details have 
changed or your emergency information needs updating, please let the 
office know. If you are unsure if it is correct, pass it on anyway and we can 
check it corresponds to what we have.  
 

!ƎǊƛYƛŘǎ 
Many thanks to Mrs Beamish for organising our AgriKids teams and their 
practices.  This Saturday 13th February, teams will be competing at the 
Regional Final in Hastings.  We wish them all the best of luck! 
 

tŀǊŜƴǘ /Ƙŀǘǎ 
Next week on Wednesday 18th and Thursday 19th February we are running 
sessions for parents to come in and chat with the teacher, enabling parents 
to share their insights into their child/children. Some guiding questions are 
included in this weekΩs newsletter, to help parents prepare what they 
would like to share about their child/children. To book a session, please 
contact the office or go online to: www.schoolinterviews.co.nz and type in 
the code n8ecr. 
 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ ..v 
A social get together at the beginning of the year is a great way to involve 
community and whanāu. We invite everyone to join us on Wednesday 24th 
February at 6pm for a BBQ.  The classrooms will be open for parents to visit, 
there will be activities for the students to be involved in and the pool will be 
open.  We look forward to seeing you. 
  

! Ŧƛƴŀƭ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘΦΦΦ   
       ΨBe fearless in the pursuit, 
                                       of what sets your soul on fire.Ω 
                                                               ~Anonymous   
           

Results, Draws & Sports News 

Tennis 
Hot Shots Tennis  starts up today Wednesday, 
10th  February at 3.30 pm All age groups will be 
at the Tennis club this term. (This is for children 
who registered last year) 
There are still spaces left for private coaching 
lessons but spaces are limited please contact 
Jane 0273600834. 
 
Interschool Tennis Term 1 
This starts up on 1st March at 3.30pm. 
If you are interested please return your slip of 
paper either to the office or to Mrs M. 
 
Equestrian 
Katie Bibby attended 2 shows in the holidays. 
Here are her results. 
Wairoa Show Hunter on Greedy— 
1st in Equitation, 2nd in High Points, 2nd in 1 
metre, and an 80cm on Quinty with a clear 
round. 
 
Gisborne Show Hunter—Received the Cat  
Reserve cup, 1st in Equitation, 2nd in           
Equitation, 1st in High Points, 2nd in 80cm in 
Show Jump, 1st in 90cm Show Jump and lots 
of other placings! 
 
Well done Katie. 

 

Ongaonga Fire Brigade Open Night 

ñitôs important to support your localò 
Lynus Magee 
Volunteer firefighter 
Electrician 
Ex Ongaonga school pupil 
 

Come to our Open Night 
We provide an important service when people 
need us most. We attend around 25 call-outs a 
year—about a third of these are to fires. We 
also respond to medical incidents, motor vehicle  
accidents and other requests for help. 
 
If youôre ages 18+ (or 16—17 with permission 
from your caregiver), a team player, and would 
like to contribute to our community, come to our 
open night. 
 

7-9pm, Monday 15th February 
@ the Ongaonga Fire Brigade 
89 Bridge Street, Ongaonga 

 
Friends & Whanau welcome 

 

fireandemergency.nz/volunteer 



 
 

 

                   

10th Feb AgriKids practice 

13th Feb  AgriKids Regional Camp 

16th Feb Weetbix Tryathlon 

16th Feb           First Aid Course @ Onga School 

17th & 18th Feb  Parent chats 

22nd Feb  Swimming Sports Practice 

23rd—25th Feb  Life Education Trust 

24th Feb School BBQ 6pm 

26th Feb School Swimming Sports 

1st—5th Mar Bike Week 

5th Mar  School Triathlon 

11th Mar CHB Swimming Sports 

24th Mar Tough Kids 

24th Mar Bus Monitor training 

26th Mar Inspiration Day for Yr 7 & 8ôs 

31st Mar Easter Day @ School 

16th Apr  End of Term 1 

3rd May Term 2 starts 

Teamwork, Respect, Effort & Empathy 

SCHOOL NEWS & COMMUNITY EVENTS  
The Ongaonga Museum is doing a display to celebrate the CWI anniversary 
this year. Does anyone have any information, photos, newspaper articles, items 
that could add to the local story. Looking for the Ongaonga area branches. If you 
can help please contact Chris on 027 4777 362. 

 
FOR SALE: Goldfish of various sizes. See Diane at the school office or ring 
8566659 evenings before 7.30pm. 
 
PARENT CHATS: a reminder that these are on Wednesday, 17th and          

Thursday, 18th February. The code when booking is  n8ecr.  

{/Ihh[ ..vΥ A social get together at the 

beginning of the year is a great way to   involve 
community and  whanau.  We invite   everyone 
to join us on Wednesday, 24th February at 6pm 
for a BBQ with BYO drinks.  Proceeds from  the 
BBQ will go towards this yearΩs  Year 7 & 8 
Camp. The classrooms will also be open for   
parents to visit, there will be  activities for the 
students to be involved in and the pool will be 
open.  We look  forward to seeing you. 

²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎΥ  
.ǳǊƎŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ϷпΦллΣ   
{ŀǳǎŀƎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ϷнΦлл 
5Ǌƛƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ϷнΦлл 

Second Hand Uniform 
We have the following 2nd hand uniform       
available for a gold coin donation per item of 
clothing. Please remember to name your  

uniform once purchased. 
 

Polo Shirts in Sizes 4, 6, 8,10, 14 
Shell Jackets in Sizes 6, 8, 10, 12 14 
Polar Fleeces in Sizes sm, med , lge 
Skorts in Sizes 4, 6, 10, 14 
Trackpants in Sizes 4, 10, 12, 14 
Wide Brimmed hats in sizes 55cm, 
57cm 

 
TREE VALUE ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

 
Here are our students—1 from 
each Room, whose name was 
drawn out of the TREE Value  
acknowledgement box at the end of 
last week.  
From left to right they are:  
 
JM Macalalad [Rm6] Teamwork—
being a team player in Room 6, helping 
where help is needed! 
 
Tristan Hatch [Rm 5] Respect for 
self—Being calm and relaxed in mind-
fulness  
 
Cooper Moorcock [Rm 1] Teamwork—What a great helper and showing you are ready for 
learning 
 
Briar Pinfold [Rm 3]Effort—well done sounding out your words for your writing. 

BOARD NEWS 
 
Dear Parents and whānau, 
I wish to inform you that Karen Barkle has resigned from her position as Principal 
of Ongaonga School effective from the beginning of Term 3. 
 
Karen has been a huge part of the Ongaonga School community for the last eleven 
years. Firstly, as a teacher then Deputy Principal and currently as our Principal.  
She has always worked tirelessly and enthusiastically for her students, families and 
staff. I know she will be sadly missed by all, especially our Board, students and 
staff who value Karen's friendly, approachable and empathetic manner. 
 
Karen is looking forward to spending more time with family and in particular her 
grandchildren. As a Board and on behalf of the school-wide community we wish 
her all the best for her future endeavours. 
 
On a personal note, I would like to thank Karen for the enthusiasm, energy and 
professionalism she has shown throughout her tenure as Principal. She has always 
been supportive of me in my role as Board Chair.  
 
We are currently beginning the search for our new principal and hope to have our 
new leader in place early into Term 3. 
 
Kind Regards, 
Paul Robottom 
Board Chair 
Ongaonga School 

Absences: A reminder that if your child 
is absent from school to use the Skool 
Loop school app to let us know. (In 
Google play & App Store search ñSkool 
Loopò and choose our school once  
installed.) 
Alternately we have a school cell phone 
that you can also txt us.           
It is 021 040 2924 


